
 

ST. FRANCIS HIGH SCHOOL 
 
 
       

      Circular 35, 2024 - 25 
       

      Dear Parents,                               FRANCIS HABBA [CLASSES I TO X]              January 06, 2025    

1. Francis Habba will commence sharp at 5·00 pm on Saturday, January 11, 2025.                    
We expect a crowd of over 6,000.  Arrive early to secure your seats. 

2. All participants must report to school by 2·00 pm. There will not be school bus facility.  
3. Ensure that children have a full meal before leaving home. 
4. Students in Classes I to III, IV A Boys, IV B and V A should arrive in the costumes           

provided by their teacher. Accessories must be worn as per the teacher’s instructions. 
Proper haircuts should be done.   

5. Those whose costumes are provided on rent must arrive in their Wednesday uniform. 
Costumes must be returned to the teacher in charge after the event. 

6. All participants will be provided with refreshments twice.  Students should also carry 
their water bottles. 

7. Parents are requested to be seated by 4·30 pm. Welcome your family members               
and friends to join the celebration. 

8. School gates will close at 4·45 pm. Please ensure timely arrival. 
9. Photography and videography arrangements have been made. Avoid moving around 

during the event. 
10. Mobile washrooms will be available on the school grounds.  
11. Refreshment stalls will be available for parents on payment basis. 
12. Children will remain in the green rooms and watch the event on a big screen. They will be 

handed over to their parents only after the entire program. 
13. No mobile phone or any valuable things to carry. Belongings should be labelled                   

with name and class. 
14. Friday, January 10 will be a holiday for Classes I to IV.  
15. Friday, January 10 will be a Half working day for the participants of Classes V to X.        

School bus will be available for bus students.  
16. Parking Arrangements : 

• For private vehicles, (two wheelers and cars) use only Gate No. 1 for entry and           
Gate No. 3 for exit. 

• Parking will be behind the St. Francis Degree College and PU college ground.      
Follow the instructions strictly.    

  Dispersal of Students :  

1. Classes I to VII from their own respective classes. Entry through main entrance and          
exit through old building strictly. 

2. Classes VIII, IX and X from the Bus Parking Area – right to the stage.                              
Monday, January 13, will be a full working day for all students. 

If any parents have not permitted their child to participate in the event due to difficulty        
in paying the costume amount, please feel free to meet me in person tomorrow at 9·00 am.  

We look forward to your participation and cooperation in making Francis Habba a grand success! 

Brother Sanil Tharayil, Principal      
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